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December 2010
Dear Fangfoss, Bolton & Spittal villagers,
A Happy Christmas to one and all.  As we reach the end of the year we have a number of developments at the Park to update you on.

Vortex
As mentioned previously we were horrified to be quoted over £3000 by the manufacturers of the Vortex for the repair it needed.  After several enquiries locally we have managed to get someone to volunteer to undertake the repairs – charges for materials only will reduce the cost to under a half of the quote.  The Vortex should be operational by the Spring.

St Crux
The event in York on 23rd October raised £900 for the Park.  Thanks to all who helped.  As this is such a good way to raise funds from outside the village we will be having another St Crux day on 4th March 2011 – as usual all donations of cakes and bric-a-brac will be very welcome as will any help you can give us on the day.

Bins
As mentioned previously it was hoped to get a special bin for dog waste with emptying being undertaken by the local authority.  Unfortunately this has not proved to be possible but we are still looking at alternatives.  In the meantime if the dog owners could put their waste in the other bins provided in the village it would be much appreciated.

Bonfire
A very enjoyable evening was had by all who attended.  Numbers were slightly down on last year but there was more competition from other local events on the night.  Approximately £1800 was raised towards Park funds.

Future Events
An overall plan has been drawn up for 2011.  Please make a note in your diaries!

March 4th 
St Crux – see above
April 29th 
Royal Wedding “Street” Party – to be held in the Park, geared towards families & 


children.  Fancy dress competitions, treasure hunt, games.  Tea for children.  


Adults to bring own picnics/drinks.  Free event.

July 2nd 
Lark in the Park – village event with fete, stalls, games, races in the afternoon & 


dance with bar and food in the evening.  No entry fee.

Sept 16/17th 
Biker event – similar to this year without the afternoon fete and open to all villagers 

to enjoy the music and dance; and view the bikes.

Nov 5th 
Bonfire – as this year.

Best wishes for 2011

The Committee of Your Award Winning Park 

p.s. have you seen the winter wonderland pictures on the website? (fangfoss.net > community groups)
Fangfoss & Bolton Jubilee Park Company.  Company Number 5338789

All enquiries to Richard Allen 01759 368498 or Bob Broughton 01759 368125

